## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

December 4, 2009

The President
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

We write to convey our grave concerns with reports that your Administration may commit the government of the United States to standards agreed upon at the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change Conference of Parties 15 in Copenhagen, Denmark, later this month.

The Administration's Special Envoy on Climate Change, Todd Stern, has recently indicated that negotiators are considering committing the United States to an emission reduction protocol at the climate conference. Mr. Stern has said that he would like the U.S. to move "towards a political agreement" at the conference. As you are no doubt aware, however, only a treaty ratified by the United States Senate or legislation agreed to by Congress may commit our nation to any mandatory emissions reduction program.

We have several concerns with a binding emissions reduction scheme for the United States, including its negative impact on the American economy and specifically for small businesses and the manufacturing and agricultural sectors during these difficult economic times. It is clear that a binding plan agreed to in Copenhagen would cost jobs in the United States. Congress has the sole responsibility to approve such a program and as such we would like a clarification that U.S. negotiators will not commit our government to an emissions reduction protocol at Copenhagen.

Sincerely,

25 Jana Derin Numer Took links Dan Gittap PA-05 land for Sterl Scaliso, LA-1 Mh / Sty The Hooling Az-3 K.y.X12y Rully Moore Capito M8h 24-19 Fruit your Thispel Backmann Jel Barton Mulst M Suis

